Cross-Disciplinary Presentation and Communication Among Researchers

2024 Tokushima Bioscience Retreat





This retreat provides a venue for the graduate students, faculty members, and researchers at Tokushima University to get together and interact with each other across the boundaries of research fields and affiliations. All presentations and Q&A sessions will be conducted in English.

Outstanding research presentations will be awarded the Young Researcher Awards and the Young Researcher Special Award.

Let's seize this opportunity to connect with researchers from different fields and take bold new steps forward together.

Date:

9:00-20:00, Friday, September 27, 2024

(Research presentations and Social hour)

9:00-12:00, Saturday, September 28, 2024

(Research presentations and Announcement of the winners)

Location: Fujii Setsuro Memorial Hall, on the 1st floor of Fujii Memorial Institute of Medical Sciences, Kuramoto Area, Tokushima University (Research presentations)

Studio Plaza, on the 1st floor of Building for Pharmaceutical Sciences (Social hour)



Special Lecture Yuriko Higuchi, Ph.D.,

Professor, Department of Drug Delivery Research, Graduate School of Pharmaceutical Sciences, Kyoto University

Controlling dynamics of therapeutic cells in the body



Educational Lecture Hideaki Nishihara, M.D., Ph.D.,

Assistant Professor, Department of Neurology and Clinical Neuroscience, Graduate School of Medicine, Yamaguchi University

The blood-brain barrier as a new target of diagnosis and therapeutics for neurological diseases

Intended participants: All graduate students, 5th/6th year undergraduate students of pharmaceutical sciences, and faculty members of Tokushima University

*Note that students must attend the entire event including research presentations and a social hour

Fee: Student — 1000 yen; Faculty — 2000 yen (including participation fee for social hour)

Application deadline: Friday, July 19, 2024

How to apply: Send an application by E-mail with the following information (1-6) under the subject "2024 Tokushima Bioscience Retreat" to kaihatsu@tokushima-u.ac.jp

- 1 Department,
- 2 Position (For students, indicate the program and academic year),
- ③ Full Name (Japanese with Romanized version. e.g. 徳島太郎(Taro Tokushima)、ルオントゥオン(Luong Thuong)),
- 4 E-mail address,
- ⑤ 4-digit university extension phone number (if any),
- 6 Reference (i.e., the name of the supervisor,

Inquiry: Center for Healthcare Education Research (extension 9104) kaihatsu@tokushima-u.ac.jp

Note: *Contact us again if you do not receive a confirmation email within 5days of submitting your application.

- *After confirmation of participation, students must submit an English abstract of approximately 100 words.
 - *Number of student applicants: Up to 20. We may adjust if it exceeds.